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Waterloo Corner Road 
Resurfacing Works  

Works Notice 

       

 

Works are continuing on Waterloo Corner Road improving 
road safety and surface quality. The works involve 
removing the existing pavement and replacing it with new 
asphalt, and shoulder improvement works. 

What’s happening: 
In February 2024, we completed resurfacing works on Waterloo Corner 
Road, between Heaslip Road and Bolivar Road, Burton. Shoulder works 
will now be undertaken in this area from Tuesday 2 April 2024. 
 
Further resurfacing works, between Bolivar Road and Ascot Drive will also 
be undertaken, commencing Sunday 7 April 2024.  
 
Speed restrictions may be required until line marking is fully complete 
which is expected by mid-April. 

How this affects you: 
 

To do this work safety, Waterloo Corner Road will be closed between Bolivar Road and 
Ascot Drive with a detour in place at night during work hours.  
 
Waterloo Corner Road between Heaslip Road and Bolivar Road will remain open to 
traffic, with speed and lane restrictions in place while works are underway.  
 
Outside of working hours, speed restrictions will need to remain in place, until works are 
completed. 
 
Please follow traffic management directions while works are in progress. Local access will 
be maintained during the works; however, some short-term property access and on-street 
parking may be impacted. The project team will contact affected properties directly in 
advance.  
 
Pedestrians and cyclists will also need to use a different path during the works; however, 
signs will show you where to go. Access for emergency service vehicles will be maintained 
at all times. 
 

When 

Tuesday 2 April 2024 to 
mid-April 2024 (weather 
permitting) 

Hours of operation 

Sunday to Friday 
7pm to 6am 

Where 

Waterloo Corner Road, 
Burton from Heaslip 
Road to Ascot Drive 
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Bus stops in the area might be affected for a short time. Please pay attention to the signs at the bus 
stops and check the latest updates at adelaidemetro.com.au for more information.  
 
During the works there might be some noisy disruptions from time to time, but we'll do our best to keep 
the noise to a minimum. You might also notice some odours, which is normal during asphalt work.  
 
For any traffic management queries during the night time working hours please contact the Department’s 
contractor, Downer 1300 012 413. 

For further information: 

• Visit dit.sa.gov.au/waterloo 

• Contact the project team via email at DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au 

• Call 1300 794 880 

Waterloo Corner Road Detour – Night Works 
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